

Merryhill Midtown - Parent Teacher Student Organization

Minutes of the May 7, 2020 MMPTSO General Meeting

Welcome and Call to order – Katrina Solorio

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 pm. Present were Katrina Solorio (President), Jackie Simon (Vice President), Kristy Dias (Secretary), Winnie Kim (Treasurer), Elaine Westphal (Head of School), Shellie Nast, Melissa Chechourka, Stacey Edgar, Renee Rodgers, Sally Chow, Priya Chisholm, Kim Tanimoto, Yoko Mortel, and Stacy Toledo.

I. Welcome

Katrina stated that due to the current shelter in place order by the Governor due to Covid 19 the meeting would be taking place virtually.

II. Approval of Meeting Minutes

After a motion, second, vote we agreed to approve the March meeting minutes.

III. Treasurer Report – Winnie Kim

- A. The current total balance as of 03/29/2020 is \$8,8905.91.
- B. Winnie stated that we received \$1,200 from CPK for the dinner night that is not yet on the Report.

IV. Fundraising Status Update - Winnie Kim

- A. School Cents and Shopping to Educate ended their programs on 3/31/2020 this year due to the pandemic. We will not know how much money PTSO will receive until they send us the check.
- B. After a motion, second and a vote we approved to move the 4th grade shoparoo popsicle party to the beginning of next school year.
- C. After a motion, second and a vote we approved to add \$30 to the box top party and give Ms. Flowers students each \$5 gift cards in leu of a party.

V. PTSO Officer Election - Shellie Nast & Stacy Toledo

- A. Stacy stated that due to the current shelter in place order by the Governor due to Covid 19 the election would be handled virtually by voice vote.
- B. Shellie confirmed that there were no nominations on the floor and made a motion to accept all four nominees. After a second, and a vote all nominees were elected. Next years officers are as follows: Priya Chisholm President, Melissa Chechourka Vice President, Stacey Edgar Treasurer and Jackie Simon Secretary.

VI. Teacher Appreciation Week - Jackie Simon

Jackie thanked everyone for helping and got feedback from room parents on how the week has been going. She also indicated that the gift cards for all teachers would be sent out Friday.

Next monthly meeting – September 3, 2020

Closing: The meeting adjourned 5:50 pm.

Submitted by Kristy Dias, Secretary